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Friday ‘Class Pride’ Assemblies  
Parents and extended family members are welcome to attend ‘class Pride’ assemblies. They will start at 9.10 and last 
approximately 20 minutes. Foundation Stage’s assembly will be in the summer term.  

Attendance Award 
The winning classes at the end of last half term were ‘Starfish’ in KS1 and ‘Herons’ in KS2.  
 

Welcome back! 
Virtues -    
This week’s virtue is ‘Trust’. 

Foundation stage  
This week the classes will be focus-
sing on the jobs people do and how 
they help us. We welcome any par-
ents who would like to come in and 
talk to the children about their jobs.  
In maths children will be finding 
one less with numbers to 10.  
 
In phonics the new sounds are ‘ow’ 
and ‘oi’. Please also encourage your 
child to practise their tricky words 
at home and look for the new 
sounds in their reading books.  

Key Stage 1 Our new  topic is 
’Global Gardens’. We are looking 
forward to a week of music and 
completing body percussion—ask 
any one of the children at the end 
of the week and they should be 

able to show you! 
Later this term the children will be planting vegetables. Please can you send any 1 ltr water / fizzy drink bottles to 
Mrs Figgins so that they can recycle them as plant pots.   

Key Stage 2   
Swordfish and Emperor fish classes will be starting their new topic on the Anglo Saxons this week. Also in RE they 
have been learning the people of Jerusalem changed their view of Jesus. In literacy the classes will be writing charac-
ter descriptions based upon mythical creatures and monsters.  
 
For children in year in year 5 this week they will be learning a traditional Cornish dance that they will be performing 
on the Harbour head next week on St Piran’s Day Tuesday 5th March. Parents and other family members are very 
welcome to attend the ceremonies next Tuesday at 10.00am.  
 
Our topic in Years 5&6 this half term is Ang Gof, where children will be learning about the Cornish rebellion of 1497. 
The unit involves a lot of drama to immerse the children into what it was like to be living in Cornwall at that time.  
 
There are still a few vacancies available For children in KS2 to take part in the environmental education art project 
work with architect Richard Reid this Saturday and Sunday. Please see the office for further details.     

Years 5/6  Friday Assembly  Years 3/4 Friday Assembly  Years 1/2  Friday Assembly  

Cormorants After summer term Emperor Fish After summer term Starfish 1st March 

Pelicans After summer term Swordfish After summer term Turtles 8th March 

Herons After summer term   Lobsters 15th March 
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Transition to Helston Community College Year 5 
Year 5 children will be starting Transition to Helston Community College on Wednesday 13th March 2019 and the 
activity will be Science. Transition finishes at 4:30pm and those children who parents are collecting from Helston 
Community College need to collect from North Site Canteen. Parents who have stated that they wish children to come 
back to Porthleven School by minibus should find children back at Porthleven School between 4:45-5:00pm. 
 

Year 5 Transition dates:- 
Wednesday 13th March 2019 - Activity Science 
Tuesday 26th March 2019 - Activity Languages 
Wednesday 22nd May 2019 - Activity PE 
 

Understanding Your Child’s Emotions Workshop - Wednesday 27th March at 9:15am - 11am or 5pm - 
6:30pm 
Mrs Broome will be running her workshop 'Understanding your child's emotions' again this term. Parents who 
attended last year found it full of practical ideas on how to cope with tantrums and tears. It is very informal and 
refreshment will be provided. The next workshop  will be on Wednesday 27th March at a choice of times: 9.15-
11am  or 5-6.30pm. To register interest please contact the office.    
 

Porthleven PTA Coffee Morning—Thursday 28th February - 9am - All Welcome 
We had a brilliant turnout for our last meeting. Please come along for a chance to share ideas over a cup of tea or 
coffee. 
 

Theatre Club - Message 
Contact details if you have a child/ren interested in joining or want more information 
regarding theatre club and being involved in their next show are as follows:- 

 Email kidsclubtheatre@yahoo.com 
 Call 07891333158 
 Kids Club Theatre - Facebook page 

 
Coose Trannack - Message from Andy Ross 
Dear Parent, 
 

I have the pleasure of inviting children and adults to the 19th annual running of ‘Coose Trannack Cross Country 
Races’ on Saturday 16th March 2019.  
 

The event is held on the Coose Trannack woodland adjacent to Trannack School (near Helston). It is a millennium 
wood with fantastic views over The Lizard peninsula. The course is sloping and represents a tough challenge for even 
the most talented runners. 
 

The event is open to all children from Year Reception to Under 16s and will involve separate races for each primary 
school age group 
 

To carry on from last years event, the secondary school race will once again be taking place as one race. This will be 
a combined Under 16s and Under 13s race ran over 2400m. Points and medals will be awarded to the top three male 
and female runners from each of these categories; U16 & U13s. 
 

Further details of this event will be sent in the forthcoming weeks and can also be found on our school website: 
http://trannack.eschools.co.uk/website/coose_trannack/29267 
 

You can also follow us on Facebook at the following link; coosetrannack . Here you can find up to date information 
and have the facility to ask us any questions if required. 
 

The adult race will continue in 2019 for anyone who likes a challenge and a bit of fun!!! There will be further updates 
on this race in the coming weeks. 
 

We look forward to welcoming you and your children to Trannack School.  
 

Kind regards, 
 

Andy Ross 
(On behalf of the Friends of Trannack School). 
 

Calendar - School term dates 2019 - Important dates for your diaries are as follows:- 
Monday 11th February - Friday 15th February 2019 - Parents evening week 
Monday 18th February-Friday 22nd February 2019 - Half term 
Tuesday 5th March - St Pirans’ Day = change to dinner menu. Choice of Steak Pasty or Cheese & Onion 
Pasty for dinner. Please let the school office know choices as soon as possible. 
Saturday 16th March 2019 - ‘Coose Trannack’ 19th Annual Cross Country Races 
Tuesday 26th March 2019-Cross Country League Race 5 at Helston Community College start at 4:00pm 
& includes an Infant run 
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